

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE

Board of Health

21 South Main Street Uxbridge, Massachusetts 01569 Telephone: (508) 278-8600 Ext.8

boh@uxbridge-ma.gov

REC'D 1000 TOWN CLERK 2020 DEC 14 MARKES

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health hybrid meeting held on May 24, 2023 at 6:00 PM

Present: Dr. David Tapscott, Chairman and Dr. Cay DenHerder, Member (via zoom)

Also present: Erin Hightower, Health Director; Kaitlin Donahue, Health Inspector Missy Kakela-Boisvert, Administrative Assistant, Kaya Chokshi-Fox, Dan Markman BVPPH regional inspector, Nicole Enoff, Kevin (via zoom) and Joan E. Hamlett, Director Boards of Health Tobacco Control Alliance

Not Present - Dr. Joann Lindenmayer Vice Chair;

Join Zoom Meeting

https://uxbridge.zoom.us/j/89195976993

Meeting ID: 891 9597 6993

Meeting called to order:

The time being 6:00 PM and a quorum present, Chairman Dr. David Tapscott called the meeting to order.

<u>Kaya Chokshi-Fox Body Art Apprentice discussion</u> — Ms. Chokski-Fox applied for an apprentice body art permit. The current regulations do not address apprenticeships. She submitted the required paperwork and even took a different skin course (which she passed) once she found out there was a problem with the one she did take. After a short discussion, the Board decided to grant her the permit with the requirement that 2,000 supervised hours be completed within 2 years, verified by a log showing the hours worked. Her permit will be grandfathered if the Body Art Regulations change before she completes the required hours.

<u>Discussion and possible vote on updated Body Art Regulations</u> -

The Board reviewed revised Body Art Regulations that Dan Markman BVPPH regional inspector created. There was discussion among members of the Board, Health Department staff and members of the audience. Edits were made and a revised copy with be presented for another review before being sent to town counsel. The board will hold a meeting in the future. Dr. Tapscott thanked everyone for their comments.

Discussion and possible vote on updated Tobacco Regulations

The Board reviewed revised Tobacco Regulations that Joan E. Hamlett, Director Boards of Health Tobacco Control Alliance created. There was discussion among members of the Board, Health Department staff and members of the audience. Edits were made and a revised copy with be presented for another review before being sent to town counsel. The board will hold a

meeting in the future. Dr. Tapscott thanked everyone for their comments.

Board members and Board of Health staff gave any updates and reports on things they attend and have been working on.

Motion to adjourn: Dr. Cay DenHerder moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 pm. Dr. David Tapscott seconded and the motion was passed unanimously with a vote of 2-0-0. Dr. David Tapscott – aye, Dr. Cay DenHerder - aye

Member

Joann Lindenmayer, Vice Chairman Cay DenHerder,